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Seasonal message from the IDD 

On behalf of the IDD Board members and myself, I would like to wish all IDD members a very happy New Year and trust that all enjoyed a happy Christmas.  There will be a lot to look forward to in this New Year, with the EIDD AGM taking place in Dublin, the continued success of the Barcelona Project, and our continued involvement with national and international design for all.

With best wishes for a wonderful holiday

Cearbhall O’Meadhra, President

President attends EDeAN Kick-Off Conference, Friday, November 29, 2002, Aalborg, Denmark

EDeAN The European Design for All e-Accessibility Network (EDeAN) was established in July 2002.  In November 2002, A Kick-Off conference was held in Aalborg, Denmark.  IDD President Cearbhall O’Meadhra attended.  The meeting was attended by 35 representatives drawn from 14 existing EDeAN networks throughout Europe. 

· The DASDA (Dissemination Activities Supporting Design for All) project was presented by Everard can Kamenade. The project is concerned with promoting Design for All.  (the DASDA web-site is the major focus of this project at http://www.design-for-all.info/50006.xml)  Further information on this project can be obtained by e-mailing info@design-for-all.info.
· Cathy Toscan gave a presentation on the EDeAN status, an action plan and the role of National Co-ordinating Centres.   

· Constantine Stephanidis, FORTH, discussed D4Allnet and IF4all, two networks set up to support the special interest groups and to be accessible to people with disabilities. 

· Päivi Tahkokallio, STAKES gave a report on IDCnet.  This is an inclusive design curriculum network set up as a development tool for design and available at www.idcnet.info. It includes Belgium, Finland, UK and Greece in its membership.  

· An Access IT video was presented by Christine Whyte of the Irish National Disability Association

The main subjects for discussion were special interest groups and national EDean networks.  Ireland is to be known as irl-dean and the domain name is www.design-for-all.ie. It is to cover IT and the built environment that have links with Frontend Ltd to run the access IT website and work research centre.

IDD President Cearbhall O’Meadhra made a verbal submission to those present complaining that the visual presentations used at the conference were not inclusive in that they did not give verbal access to computer based displays and that videos did not use closed captioning. These points were accepted without discussion.

IDD attends EIDD seminar on Design for All in Aarhus

EIDD Workshop on Design for All and Seventeenth Board Meeting of the European.  Institute for Design and Disability, Danish Centre for Rehabilitation in Aarhus, Denmark on Sunday, November 10th. It was preceded by a day and a half workshop on the Nordic Approach to Design for All on Saturday, November 9th at the Aarhus School of Architecture. The IDD were repesented by chairman, Michal Ozmin, Paul Fortune and Paul Hogan.  
The board meeting featured a report on the EIDD web-site and newletter, a report on EdeAN delivered by Cathy Troscan, a discussion on the BEDA-inspired Design Europe initiative to bring together all the promotional, professional and educational design organisations in Europe as well as national reports from Spain, Italy, Sweden, Belgium, Finland, Denmark and Ireland. Paul Hogan delivered the IDD report. He also distributed brochures and photographs from the October Design for All exhibition. The next AGM of EIDD was announced as being in Dublin on 5th April with a conference on the previous two days. 

(based on reports delivered by Paul P Hogan and Michal Ozmin, November 2002)

EIDD AGM to take place in Dublin

On Saturday, April 5, 2003, the EIDD AGM will take place at Dublin Castle. The AGM reviews activities during the past year and new national representatives and directors-at-large may be elected. It is attended by the Board of EIDD and all members of IDD are most welcome as observers. 
 

The AGM will be preceded on April 4 by an international conference, Design, Equality and the Workplace, which will examine how design for all will be shaped by a number of important emerging trends. These include developments in equality thinking; how major companies are responding to demands for corporate social responsibility; and developments in the information society and information technologies. The conference will be addressed by leading thinkers and practical applications will also be described. 
As the conference coincides, to the day, with the 10th anniversary of the inaugural meeting of EIDD in Dublin in 1993, it will be an opportunity to look back on how design for all has progressed during the past ten years and to speculate on the new challenges of the future. A Gala Dinner is also being arranged.  Further information will be available shortly.

(Report by Paul Fortune, update given 6th December 2002)

Update on Barcelona Project
IDD is now well into this project which is aimed at persuading 75 per cent of Irish local authorities to sign the Barcelona Declaration and then follow-up with projects designed to improve the quality of life for all people in the towns and cities of Ireland. 54 local authorities have now signed up and IDD is actively engaged with them in developing the resulting programmes. IDD has had to put in place a secretariat to run the project and this has had a most beneficial effect on IDD as a whole. Michal Ozmin, chairman of the IDD is the project director for the Barcelona Project.  An update on the project can be obtained at http://www.idd.ie/barcelona_introduction.htm, courtesy of Trish Commins.

(extract from Paul Hogan’s IDD Activity Report 2 November 2002, presented at the EIDD conference)

Design for All : featured project/product 

Every issue we will profile a project that intelligently addresses the principles of Design for All, namely equitable use, flexibility in use, simple, intuitive use, perceptible information, tolerance for error, low physical effort and size and space for approach & use
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In this issue, the featured project is the Haus Rheinsberg (Hotel Am See) in Germany.  Created by Mahmoudieh Design (who also refurbished The Radisson SAS Royal Hotel Copenhagen and designed the Hotel Vier Jahrzeiten in Hamburg, Hotel Baltschug Kempinski in Moscow, and the suites at the Regent Beverly Wilshire), this is the first hotel which is designed to be completely accessible to all users.  This design swept the 2002 CoreDesign Awards and will hopefully encourage and instruct hotel designers.

Bookmark this!  Featured web-site/on-line resource

The featured web-site in this issue is the EdeAn web-site, http://www.e-accessibility.org/
This is an good resource as it gives up-dates on the progress of e-accessibility and on design for all.  Anyone involved in education should bookmark it as it provides useful curriculum examples for the teaching of universal design.  This is something that many web-sites on Design for All do not address – the problem of making students aware of the importance of Design for All.
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